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For more information, go to goenergyexpo.com

October
19th - 21st

Operation Fuel is collaborating 
with our longtime partners at 
Connecticut Power and Energy 
Society to bring CT’s first annual 
expo to showcase renewable 
energy and energy efficiency 
strategies for residents and 
businesses. For those looking for 
cost-saving strategies, this 3-day 
event taking place on October 
19-21, 2023, will give residents 
the opportunity to explore and 
learn more about energy efficiency 
solutions. The expo will offer 
opportunities to learn about 
products and services that can 
change the future of energy.

SCAN HERE 
for more info!

 PERATION FUEL
New Law Will Save Money for Low-Income 
Electricity Customers

In 2008, Patricia Wrice, former Executive Director at Operation Fuel began the 
implementation of a discount for low-income electric customers, shortly after she 
initiated the state’s first ever energy affordability gap study. The low-income discount 
rate was introduced in the 2010 legislative session as a policy initiative but did 
not successfully become law. In October 2019, PURA initiated an investigation into 
the affordability of energy, which played a pivotal role in shaping the framework for 
furthering discussions on affordability within the state. Notably, the investigation 
focused on addressing energy affordability concerns, especially in distressed 
communities In October 2019, PURA initiated an investigation into the affordability 
of energy, which played a pivotal role in shaping the framework for furthering 
discussions on affordability within the state. Notably, the investigation focused on 
addressing energy affordability concerns, especially in distressed communities. 
In October 2022, PURA announced its final decision in the investigation into a 
discounted utility program. During our interview, Patricia stated, “I’m so happy 
the organization didn’t let it drop and continued to press forward”. The two-tiered 
discount rate will begin no later than January 1, 2024. Households with incomes at 
or below 60% of the state median can receive a 10% discount off their total electric 
bill each month and households earning up to 160% of the federal poverty guidelines 
(FPG) are eligible to receive a 50% discount off their electric bill each month. This is a 
huge win and a step in the right direction in creating energy affordability for residents 
of Connecticut. 

A big win first spearheaded by Patricia Wrice, 
former Executive Director.
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F.F. Hitchcock
F.F. Hitchcock was started in 1870 in Woodbury, Connecticut as a general store 
serving the community’s needs for quality products and sound advice. For more 
than 150 years, they have been there for every major home innovation including 
the invention of indoor plumbing, centralized heating, and air conditioning. 

The next big wave in home innovation includes energy efficiency and improving 
a home’s overall comfort. F.F. Hitchcock is dedicated to ensuring the safety 
and well-being of their customers, especially those who live in vulnerable 
communities and are at risk of increased utility costs. The company takes a 
three-tiered approach to energy efficiency to help cut costs, including an energy 
audit, addressing shortfalls such as improper insulation, and upgrading heating, 
cooling, and hot water systems with high efficiency equipment. 

Every service technician is cross trained to identify home performance obstacles 
and to educate customers on programs they can qualify for through Operation 
Fuel and other organizations. Employees can also be found at home show 
events, fairs, town halls, church meetings, and more, promoting these crucial 
programs that decrease energy consumption. Educating their community on 
the accessibility of these opportunities is paving the way for a more sustainable 
future.   

Thanks to state programs like the Energy Solutions Income Eligible program, F.F. 
Hitchcock can provide a no-cost energy assessment to those with the highest 
need, a low-cost $50 copay for others, and rebates to ensure all customers can 
receive their energy audit.  

As Vice President, John Bowman explains, “We don’t have the choice not to act. 
We feel that we have a responsibility to our entire community to lead the way 
and be part of a real movement of energy efficiency and energy innovation.” 

Operation Fuel Oil Vendor Promotes Energy Efficiency and Green Solutions

Operation Fuel has been a proud member of the Birdies For 
Charity Program! This program was created by the Travelers 
Championship PGA Tour & provides nonprofit organizations 
in Connecticut, such as ours, the opportunity to raise funds, 
support our mission, and build awareness to continue to help 
our neighbors in need. 

Last year, we raised a total of $7,668 (including the 15% 
match) through the program. We are proud to say that, in 
2023, donations TRIPLED & we were able to raise: $22,487! 

We can’t say thank you enough to those who contributed to 
the campaign. All donations helped us reach this amazing 
milestone! No donation is too small & we’re excited to come 
back next year for another opportunity to raise funds and 
help Connectiut families in need of energy assistance.

Supporting Operation Fuel is SUPPORTING CONNECTICUT!
Travelers Championship - Birdies For Charity Program



Summer 2023Operation Fuel

Ways to Give:

From July 1 to June 30:

10,000+ 21,500+

ONLINE:

ADD-A-DOLLAR:

LEGACY GIVING:

TO LEARN MORE ABOUT:
CHECK OR CASH:

VIA TEXT:

$6.3m+
households helped with utility bills 

& energy costs
individuals benefited from 

emergency help
distributed to families for 

emergency grants

This year, Operation Fuel acted as safety net for more than 10,000 Connecticut households to stop 
disconnection from electricity, water, or gas and keeping households from crisis. 

Requests for utility assistance have more than doubled, matching the growing crisis across the country. 
According to the National Energy Assistance Directors Association, as of March nearly 20 million US households 
are behind on their utility payments, an increase of more than 3 million compared to just last year.

Many, like Connecticut resident Lori, find themselves struggling for the first time. “This has been so hard. I’ve 
never had to ask for assistance before. I cannot thank you enough, and I will be sure to pay it forward once we 
are back on our feet.”

Every day, we encounter individuals and families who are caught in a relentless cycle of financial hardship, 
unable to find a way out. Families like Shanea from Stratford, a single mother who was hospitalized for two 
months, leaving her with no income to support herself and her two daughters. “This has been the hardest year of 
my life.” She said, “The approval for assistance was a great help and blessing for myself and my daughters.”   

The impact of the support Operation Fuel receives cannot be overstated. The unprecedented rise in requests for 
aid outpaced our assistance budget. The donations we receive helped bridge the gap and kept funding available 
longer. When they choose to partner with us, donors become an instrument of change—and a beacon of hope as 
we strive to provide year-round energy and utility assistance. 

Bringing Light & Warmth to Neighbors in Need: 
Your Generosity at Work!

operationfuel.org/give

Add a dollar OR MORE when 
paying your online utility bill & 

100% of the contributions goes to 
Operation Fuel!

Include Operation Fuel in your estate plans 
to become a member of The 1977 Society 

to help fulfill our mission & improve the 
lives of thousands of Connecticut residents 

with their energy needs.

Matching gifts through your employer &
Stock transfer gifts!

Send an email to: elsa@operationfuel.org

Mail your donation to:
75 Charter Oak Avenue
Building 1, Suite 300
Hartford, CT 06106

Text “OPFUEL” to 
44321



Giving Thanks:
Appreciation and gratitude for our donors! (Gifts $1,000 & above)

Individuals:
•	 Donald and Rochelle Aronson
•	 Mrs. Susan A. Ayers
•	 Ms. Joan R. Baer
•	 Ann Bazos
•	 Ms. Debbie L. Benner
•	 Mr. J. Christopher Bernhard
•	 Mr. Jonathan Bernon and Ms. Amy Feldman 

Bernon
•	 Marjorie Black
•	 Richard Boas
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Richard Breitwieser
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Philip E. Burkhardt
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Charles Carney
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Carr
•	 Mr. Gary L. Carter and Ms. Elizabeth York
•	 Ms. Linda J. Castiglione
•	 Ms. Evelyn B. Clark
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Christopher P. Clayton
•	 Kevin and Sheri Connelly
•	 Barbara Cronin
•	 Mr. Jagdish Dalal
•	 Mr. Thomas Daniels
•	 Ms. Angela Dulce De Lara
•	 Ms. Virginia De Lima
•	 James Doran
•	 Mr. Douglas B. Dudfield and Ms. Lesley Apt
•	 Mr. Roma H. Dupuis
•	 Mary Eberle
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Fiscus
•	 Melinda Floyd
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Patrick W. Flynn
•	 Ms. Christine Frederick
•	 Mrs. Barbara L. Garside
•	 Bob Garthwait Jr.
•	 Mr. and Mrs. William J. Gilles
•	 Carol Gjellstad
•	 Ms. Barbara V. Gorman
•	 Mr. and Mrs. James C. Hamilton
•	 Ms. Dayle S. Harmon and Mr. Charles Dunlay
•	 Beverly A. Harris
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Neale Hauss
•	 Dr. Peter N. Herbert
•	 Mr. John Herzan and Ms. Lauren E. Brown
•	 Mr. William C. Horne and Ms. Roberta Lea 

Brilmayer
•	 Ms. Elizabeth N. Horrigan
•	 Jan Iorio
•	 Susan Jefferson
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Donald M. Joffray
•	 Ms. Karen Lambert
•	 Ms. Marcia A. Lattimore
•	 Ms. Marta Jo Lawrence
•	 Mr. and Mrs. John J. Leary
•	 Mr. and Mrs. George F. Leon
•	 Carly Levine
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Albert P. Mayhew
•	 Mr. James M. McNulty
•	 Christine Michaud
•	 Mr. Brian P. Molinari and Dr. Kristan A. Pierz
•	 Bambi Mroz
•	 Mr. Steve L. Nightingale and Ms. Vaughan 

Finn
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Peckingham
•	 Dr. and Mrs. Samuel R. Peterson
•	 Ms. Phyllis R. Pierson
•	 Ms. Kathryn Pietrowiak
•	 Melissa Platner
•	 Margaret Prack and Robert Peitzsch

•	 Mr. and Mrs. Walter E. Riemer
•	 Dr. Virginia Riggs
•	 Ms. Susan V. Ritter
•	 Carol Rovengo
•	 Ms. Tammy A. Rovero
•	 Ms. June C. Roy
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ruef
•	 Mr. Russell D. Salk
•	 Denise Savageau
•	 L. Everett Seyler
•	 Ms. Claudia M. Shelton
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Frank A. Siver
•	 Donald and Jeanne Smith
•	 Ms. Elizabeth L. Snow
•	 Ms. Rosalie Sorenson
•	 Ms. Virginia A. Spencer
•	 Ms. Susan Surova
•	 Mr. and Mrs. David Sylvestro
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Reed W. Tapper
•	 Ms. Linda Ternullo
•	 Ms. Ann E. Thomas and Mr. Michael B. 

Bonzagni
•	 Mr. James Tucker
•	 Elinor Vooren
•	 Mrs. Violet L. West
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Lee F. West
•	 Mr. and Mrs. Robert Whalen
•	 Mr. Alexander Wood and Ms. Elizabeth Rohr 

Wood
•	 Ms. Ruth L. Woodford
•	 Mr. Douglas Wootten
•	 Mr. William Wynne.

Corporations & Foundations:
•	 Anonymous (2)
•	 American Eagle Financial Credit Union
•	 Asylum Hill Congregational Church
•	 Barbara Chase, R. Kingsbury Chase Fund
•	 Beatrice Fox Auerbach Endowed Fund - 

Elizabeth Schiro
•	 Ask Endowment - Jean Schiro-Zavela
•	 Berkshire Bank Foundation 
•	 Bridgeport Economic Development 

Corporation
•	 Bruyette Family Foundation
•	 Budd Family Fund
•	 Centreville Savings Bank Charitable 

Foundation
•	 Charter Oak Credit Union
•	 Claire L. Helsing Foundation
•	 Comcast Financial Agency Corporation 
•	 Community Foundation of Eastern 

Connecticut
•	 Community Foundation of Middlesex County
•	 Community Foundation for Greater New 

Haven
•	 ConnectiCare 
•	 Connecticut Green Bank
•	 Connecticut Health Foundation
•	 Connecticut Natural Gas Corp.
•	 Dime Bank Foundation, Inc.
•	 Disney Volunteers Grants
•	 Dominion Energy Charitable Foundation
•	 Dutch Point Credit Union, Inc.
•	 East Hartford Greater Together Fund
•	 Eastern Savings Bank Foundation
•	 Elizabeth Raymond Ambler Trust
•	 Emanuel Lutheran Church
•	 Environmental Protection Agengy - New 

England

•	 ERJ Fund
•	 Eversource Energy
•	 Fairfield County Community Foundation, Inc.
•	 Farmington Bank Community Foundation
•	 Farmington Greater Together Fund 
•	 First Congregational Church of Washington
•	 Firstlight Power Services LLC 
•	 Frank Loomis Palmer Fund
•	 Frederick Marzahl Memorial Fund
•	 Glastonbury Greater Together Fund
•	 Global Companies, LLC
•	 Hartford Federal Credit Uniion
•	 Hartford Foundation For Public Giving
•	 HCC Global Financial Products
•	 Ion Bank Foundation
•	 J. Walton Bissell Foundation, Inc.
•	 Katharine Matthies Foundation
•	 Laura J. Niles Foundation, Inc.
•	 Lena Benas Memorial Fund
•	 Liberty Bank Foundation
•	 Linford & Mildred White Foundation
•	 Lyme Art Association 
•	 M &T Foundation
•	 Main Street Community Foundation
•	 Marion Isabell Coe Fund
•	 Maximilian E. & Marion O. Hoffman 

Foundation
•	 McWhelan  Foundation
•	 Metropolitan District
•	 Mr. and Mrs. William Foulds Family 

Foundation
•	 NEOPERL, Inc.
•	 New Leaf Energy 
•	 NewAlliance Foundation
•	 Norma and Natale Sestero Fund
•	 Northwestern Connecticut Community 

Foundation
•	 Paulson Training Programs, Inc.
•	 Peoples Bank 
•	 Print Mark Services 
•	 Richard S. and Carol A. Boas Fund
•	 Rocky Hill Greater Together Fund
•	 Saint John’s Parish 
•	 SBM Charitable Foundation
•	 State of Connecticut - Department of Energy 

and Environmental Protection
•	 Suffield Greater Together Fund
•	 Swindells Charitable Foundation Trust
•	 The David N. Lane Trust For Aged & Indigent 

Women
•	 The Edward & Mary Lord Foundation
•	 The Franklin Conklin Foundation
•	 The Hartford - Windsor Committee
•	 The McPhee Foundation, Inc.
•	 The Renee B. Fisher Foundation Fund
•	 The Rush Leary Fund
•	 The Stanley D. and Hinda N. Fisher Fund
•	 The Thomas J. Atkins Memorial Trust Fund
•	 Town of Wallingford
•	 Travelers Foundation
•	 Unitarian Society of Hartford
•	 University of Connecticut
•	 Valley Community Foundation
•	 Voya Foundation
•	 Wayne Eisenbaum Charitable Foundation
•	 Webster Bank Charitable Foundation
•	 Wethersfield Greater Together Fund
•	 William and Alice Mortensen Foundation
•	 The William C. Graustein Donor Advised Fund 

at the Chicago Community Foundation


